Orchard and Wild Harvest Project for South West Community Woodlands Trust

Second Year Annual Report March 2010 – March 2011
The second year of this project has continued as it started with lots of interest from members of the public and over £2,500 donated for trees.  Two hundred and forty three fruit and nut trees were planted by schools and community groups with advice and help from project manager Jools Cox.
This was all made possible by the donations to the project by people wanting to see a fruitful Dumfries and Galloway. Donations to ‘plant a tree’ were down on last year so please continue to be generous with your donations and ‘gift a tree’ to keep the project going.
As well as planting trees, twelve schools have had the benefit of the ‘eat seasonal, eat local talk’, apple pressing and tasting juice, and a tree planting session, these sessions were funded by the Climate Challenge Fund through the Carbon Centre Dumfries as part of their Carbon Busters project. Several other schools have been involved in fruit tree planting sessions at the numerous community plantings.
Community planting took place this year at Gatehouse Gatehouse Garries Park as a Day of the Region event, Dalbeattie Forest Partnership – Woodcroft group went on to plant more fruit trees on their own with financial and practical help from the Forestry Commission,  Allanton Peace Centre,  Glenkens Community Garden, Maracas Park Moniaive, Taliesin Wood, Rhonehouse Fair Green, Whithorn Community Park, Wildfowl and Wetlands Trust, Kilquhanity Children’s Village Kirkpatrick Durham,
Reading Lasses Wigtown.

The Apple Challenge Game continues to be enjoyed by many at Orchard  Project stands promoting planting/eating local fruit. Together with apple pressing and juicing promotions took place at Open Doors Day at Mill on the Fleet, Allanton Wildlife Festival, and the Eden Festival. 
Apple Day events with games, apple juicing and tastings were held at Threave Gardens, and at Taliesin Autumn Festival
We held a blossom festival at Orchardton House.
A summer pruning course was held in July at Barony College with Brian Connelly
Jools was presented to HRH the Queen for work on the Orchard Project, the Queen endorsed the project and said, “all children should be able to plant fruit trees!” Yes
Jools was given the honour of being voted ‘Green Hero’ by Dumfries and Galloway Life magazine, putting the Orchard project in the limelight.

A presentation and talk about the project was given to the U3A at Wigtown and at the Eco Church group in Dumfries.
The Orchard Project was featured in a new book ‘Woodlanders’ by  and launched in Edinburgh, Ed and Jools were part of the discussion group at the launch.
On site and telephone advice has been given to countless people on:- varieties of fruit trees, suppliers, diseases, positioning, pruning, and general chat about fruit, and fruit trees have been supplied for private gardens. 
There are many new projects and events planned for the coming season so keep checking the website www.swcwt.org click on Orchards
